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Memorandum 
 
 
To:  SAFER Users 
From:  FMCSA Technical Support Project Manager 
Date:  4/27/2007 
Subject: Release of SAFER Version 7.2 
 

The following changes will be implemented in FMCSA Safety and Fitness Electronic 
Records system (SAFER) Version 7.2 on April 28th, 2007. 
 
1. Enhancement (CR960) – The ISS snapshot will include the intrastate SafeStat score. 

This data will be available for the ISS single carrier refresh snapshot and monthly 
database refresh. 

 
2. Enhancement (CR1172) – The SAFER Inspection Web Service will be modified to 

reject inspections where the report number is not 12 characters long. This will eliminate 
any error introduced by the improperly formatted inspection report number.  

 
3. Enhancement (CR1173) – The SAFER Inspection Web Service will be modified to 

support inspections containing special characters.  This change will fix the errors with § 
in the violation and PEŃA in the name field, and potentially others from the inspection 
data. 
 

4. Enhancement (CR1506) – This version of SAFER will enhance the application to 
properly handle the empty data files uploaded by the CVISN states and prevent the 
empty data files from being generated when there are inadequate system resources. 

 
5. Enhancement (CR1507) – This version of SAFER will implement a new query function 

that will provide CVISN users the ability to track the upload information at the record 
level along with its corresponding log file information by each input transaction.  

 
6. Maintenance (CR1508) – This version of SAFER will implement a new query function 

that provides CVISN users summary reports by transactions to show how many records 
SAFER has for each CVISN state within a specific timeframe. 

 
7. Maintenance (CR 1530) – This version of SAFER will correct a defect where the 

component failed when the new versions of Aspen and SAFETYNET were rolled out.  
 
If you have any questions regarding this release, please contact FMCSA Technical Support at 
(617) 494-3003 or FMCTechSup@volpe.dot.gov. 
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